
From: Robertson, Keke
To: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 10/9/2013 9:18:01 AM
Subject: RE: Governor Haley

No I didn't get a reply I will call him and see.

From: Veldran, Katherine
Sent: Monday, October 07, 2013 11:37 AM 
To: Robertson, Keke 
Subject: RE: Governor Haley

Did Mr. Simpson reply?
KV

From: Robertson, Keke
Sent: Friday, October 04, 2013 2:54 PM
To: w.r.cody.simpson.iii@gmail.com
Cc: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Governor Haley

Dear Mr. Simpson,

Thank you for extending an invitation for Governor Haley to be the Speak at South Carolina Student Legislature's
October Session from October 31- November 2, 2013 at the Capitol Building. The Governor appreciates your
consideration, however, her schedule regrettably will not permit for her to attend. Would it be appropriate if we offer 
Katherine Veldran, Director of Legislative Affairs in the Governor's place? Please inform me if this is an option. I have 
copied Ms. Veldran on this email as well. Best wishes on a successful event.

Please feel free to contact me at (803) 734-0074 or by email: kekerobertson@gov.sc.gov if you have any questions or 
if I may be of further assistance.

Kettiany “Keke” Robertson
Staff Assistant
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
(803) 734-0074
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